
WINNEBAGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
JUDICIARY & PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

AND 
FACILITIES & PROPERTY MANAGEMENT 

 
 
DATE:   JUNE 10, 2013 
 
TIME:   9:30 A.M. 
    
PLACE:  WINNEBAGO COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE  
   RICHARD MEYER COMMUNITY RESOURCE ROOM 
   4311 JACKSON STREET, OSHKOSH 
      
PRESENT:  BILL WINGREN 
   TOM ELLIS 
   BILL ROH 
   PAUL EISEN 
   LARRY SMITH 
   TIM HAMBLIN 
   CHUCK FARREY 
   LAWRENCE KRIESCHER 
    
 
ALSO PRESENT: JOHN MATZ – SHERIFF 
   TODD CHRISTOPHERSON – SHERIFF 
   JOE KRONCKE – SHERIFF 
   MELISSA KONRAD – CLERK OF COURTS  
   LINDA KOLLMANN – EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
   MIKE ELDER – FACILITIES 
   KAREN SEIFERT – CIRCUIT COURT BRANCH IV 
 
1.  Call to Order 
Chairman Bill Wingren called the meeting to order at 9:41 a.m. and it was verified that the meeting 
was properly noticed. 
 
2.  Public Comments on agenda items 
None. 
 
3.  Presentation and discussion of Courthouse Security 
Sheriff Matz again presented the same Power Point presentation as was presented at the last 
Judiciary and Public Safety Committee meeting held on 05/13/13; however, one additional option 
was added which was Option G and was in regards to having a new, in-depth study completed and 
cost figures in regards to Option B had been changed.  This presentation also included the same 
videos that were shown of violent incidents that have occurred in courtrooms in different states. 
 
There was then a lengthy discussion regarding how some of the options given would be 
accomplished such as how a welcome center would work, how many cameras would be needed etc.  
There was also discussion in regards to how each option worked with the other options.  This 
discussion led to a determination that Option E, which involved staffing, and Option F, which 



involved construction of a new courthouse, should be removed from the table for consideration due 
to the expense involved and that a comprehensive proposal combining the different options from 
Options A-D be done to determine how those options could be molded into the present 
infrastructure of the courthouse.  It was determined that another joint meeting between these two 
committees would be held in regards to this where the judges could also be present.  The date of 
that meeting will be determined at a later time. 
  
4.  Next meeting date 
To be announced.  It will again be a joint meeting between the Judiciary & Public Safety Committee 
and Facilities & Property Management Committee. 
 
5.  Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn was made at 11:15 a.m. by Tom Ellis, seconded by Larry Smith.  All in favor, 
motion carried 8-0. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted: 
 
Sandy Schauz 
Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office 
 


